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From Rick Lynes

Remember Hebrews 10:24-25 in last month's newsletter? “... not forsaking the assembling of 

ourselves together, as the manner of some but exhorting one another…”.

Small groups plan an important part in creating an opportunity for individuals to gather in a 

safe and supporting setting.  They provide a place where we can connect and share our 

stories and concerns.  We do this every Sunday morning in what is called Grow Groups at 

9:30 am.

These small groups provide an atmosphere where we can connect on a deeper level, share 

joys and struggles and grow together in our faith.  With a diversity in age, background and life 

experiences small groups become an ideal place where people learn from one another and 

gain new perspectives and a sense of belonging.  Let us pray for the guidance and wisdom to

GROW these small groups where authentic conversations flourish allowing God’s work to 

unfold in the lives of all who participate. And remember you can not get this kind of fellowship 

and love on facebook or the television set.



July Birthdays

Sillasen Wayne 7 1
Frederick Grover 7 2
Bundrick Bill 7 4
Stewart Patricia 7 8
Huber Betty 7 14
Padgett Trinten 7 14
Herring William 7 20
Oliver Lawrence 7 22
Wilson Mary Susan 7 27
Stallings Darlene 7 30
Long Marilyn 7 31

Youth Trip to Salt Springs
Friday, July 14th.

Permission slips and medical
forms must be on file in the
office no later than July 12th.
Drivers same with  DL and

insurance cards.

Bring your offering to the church during the week, send to our 
locked mailbox by US postal service, give online through the 
link on our website (cpbcpalatka.org), or text 386-222-6325.

Church Budget 04/30/2023: Annual expenses to date:$16,419.22
   Annual giving to date: $16,736.69

 
Vacation Bible School we be held on Wednesday nights 
June 28 to July 26.  Starting with dinner at 5pm and 
Studies will begin at 5:15pm while closing with 
Worship Rally each night to end at 7:30pm.  
Please bring the children to the fellowship hall for 
dinner and pick up outside the sanctuary at 7:30pm.  

Ladies Lunch
Monday 

July 17th 
11 am to 1 pm.
Bring a salad 

to share 
and Join Us !

   The Church office is open Monday- Thursday  
9:00 AM to 3:00 pm. Call if you need anything.
 We have contacts for all types of assistance.

For any prayer requests or updates, please call,  
to start the prayer chain,

or to reach a deacon or staff member.
Office # (386) 325-7991



                               

Check out the church calendar on our webpage.  We have added meetings and holiday events.

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

5:00pm ot 7:30pm
Vacation 

Bible School

1

2

9:30am Grow Groups
10:30am Coffee 

fellowship
11am Worship Service

 Facebook.live                                     

3 4
                  

5

5:00pm ot 7:30pm
Vacation 

Bible School

6

Putnam County
Medical Mission 

5-8pm

7 8

9

9:30am Grow Groups
10:30am Coffee 

fellowship
11am Worship Service

 Facebook.live                                     
3:00pm WOM

4:30pm Church Council

10 11
                                      

12

 5:00pm ot 7:30pm
Vacation 

Bible School

13 14

Youth Salt
Springs

7am - 3pm

15

16

9:30am Grow Groups 
10:30am Coffee 

fellowship
11am Worship Service

Facebook.live

17

Ladies Lunch 
11am - 1pm

18
 

19

5:00pm ot 7:30pm
Vacation 

Bible School

20
              

Putnam County
Medical Mission 

5-8pm

21 22

23

9:30am Grow Groups 
10:30am Coffee 

fellowship
11am Worship Service

Facebook.live

24 25

 

26

5:00pm ot 7:30pm
Vacation 

Bible School

27 28 29

30

9:30am Grow Groups 
10:30am Coffee 

fellowship
11am Worship Service

Facebook.live

31

                                                                                                          Easy Access - Keep an eye on things new and upcoming instantly by 
looking at our website: www.cpbcpalatka.org.  We have also gone 
mobile, which means quick access from your phone or computer.  
We even have a Facebook page, College Park Baptist Church, for 
current information. Or use our email collegeparkbc@bellsouth.net 
for quick reminders if you do not have time for a phone call.  And 
yes, the phone number has not changed, 386-325-7991.

July 2023

Interim Pastor -  Stephen Wilt
Pastoral Assistant – Chris Stewart
Accompanist – Jeannie Brown
Bass  Guitar– Jerry Teske, Drums- Lewis Spikes, Jr,, 
Vocals – Denise Spikes
Chairman of Deacons – Ben Rodda
Prayer Chain Coordinator - JoAnn Morgan
Church Secretary – Christi Bellamy
Financial Secretary – Ilene Fulghum


